
North Naples Little League 

Meeting Minutes 

October 30, 2017 

I. Call to order 

Matt Overmyer called to order the regular meeting of the North Naples Little League 

Board at 6:00 PM on October 30, 2017 at Starcher Pettay Field. 

II. Roll call 

Matt Overmyer conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Aimee 

Ceccarelli, Shawn Marlowe, Janet Marlowe, Kevin Gallen, Chris Harvey, Matt 

Overmyer and Kerry Tate 

III. Open issues 

a) New Board Members.  Kerry Tate was the only person present to volunteer to 

serve on the board.  John Moody was not present, but had expressed interest in 

the past.  Outgoing board members Bil Bergsma and Peter Thompson.  New 

board consists of Matt Overmyer, Chris Harvey, Aimee Ceccarelli, Janet 

Marlowe, Shawn Marlowe, Smith Bryant, Kevin Gallen, Kerry Tate and John 

Moody. 

b) Positions covered:  Chris Harvey- Player Agent, Kevin Gallen – Safety 

Officer, Janet Marlowe – Equipment Manager, Shawn Marlowe – Coaching 

Coordinator, Kerry Tate – Sponsorship and Fundraising; Matt Overmyer – 

President.  Aimee Ceccarelli – Concessions, Smith Bryant and John Moody – 

TBD. 

c) Fall Season:  Matt gave an update from the county about the status of Osceola 

and Starcher Pettay.  At this point, maintenance has bids out and waiting to 

get Oks to start work.  Scoreboard, netting, lights and fence are slated to be 

repaired.  Facilities handles the concession stand.  No news yet on that.  

Games are happening at Osceola. 

IV. New business 

a) Fundraising:  Dicks and Little League proposals are out.  Waiting to hear 

back. 

b) Spring Season:  Dates are set for evaluations January 8/9/10.  Must establish 

ideas for a concession stand.  Must get boards and clean up completed.  Costs 

approved as last year. 



 

V. Adjournment 

Matt Overmyer adjourned the meeting at 7:10PM. 

Minutes submitted by:  Matt Overmyer 

Minutes approved by:  Matt Overmyer 


